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“IMO has our full support in the mitigation of global GHG emissions from ships”

London, UK: INTERCARGO expresses its full support and total alignment with IMO Secretary-General Kitack Lim’s
concerns that including shipping in the European Union’s Emission Trading System (EU-ETS) could undermine efforts
to reduce greenhouse gas (GHG) emissions from ships on a global basis. These concerns were raised following an
agreement on 16 December 2016 by the European Parliament's Environment Committee that emissions from ships
should be included in EU-ETS from 2023, if IMO does not deliver a further global measure to reduce GHG emissions
for international shipping by 2021. IMO has already approved a responsible roadmap for developing a
comprehensive strategy on reducing GHG emissions from ships, through to a 2023 horizon.

Shipping is by definition an international activity and IMO is the appropriate body to address its global challenges.
While the agreement of the European Parliament's Committee still needs approval at European higher level, it is
disappointing to see, in the face of global and demanding challenges, the demonstration of regional and insufficient
thinking.

INTERCARGO has been participating actively in the development of GHG reduction measures at IMO and in close
cooperation with the other International Shipping Associations. Moreover, it has always welcomed opportunities to
discuss in a climate of understanding with EU officials, last time being in the context of IMO’s 70" Marine
Environment Protection Committee in October 2016, when IMO approved by consensus, among other initiatives, the
above mentioned roadmap. INTERCARGO has also not failed to remind on any occasion that IMO was first in
addressing GHG emissions by adopting as early as 2013 technical and operational requirements for new and existing
vessels.

The full IMO briefing can be found here'.

About INTERCARGO: The International Association of Dry Cargo Shipowners was established in 1980 with the objective of giving
a voice to shipowners, managers and operators of dry cargo vessels and better represent this shipping sector. Our Members
commit to a safe, efficient, high quality and environmentally-friendly dry cargo shipping industry. INTERCARGO is an accredited
NGO observer at IMO, and a member of the Round Table of International Shipping Associations. INTERCARGO considers that
free and fair competition in the shipping industry is of fundamental importance and this serves as its prime principle.

Contact details:

Post: 9th Floor, St Clare House, 30-33 Minories, London, EC3N 1DD, UK
Phone: +44 (0) 20 7977 7030

Email: info@intercargo.org

! http://www.imo.org/en/MediaCentre/PressBriefings/Pages/3-SG-emissions.aspx
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